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NHAPL Committee Chairpersons:
Luncheons & Speakers            Randy Helms
Half-Day Seminar                      Glen Mauldin
Golf Tournament                       Joe Edgar
Socials                                        Charles Duffy, III
                                                    Caleb Fielder
NHAPL Astros Night                 Justin F Foley
Texas Assoc of Local Assoc   Cynthia Hardin
                                                    Caleb Fielder
                                                    Curtis D Horne
Advertising/Marketing              Curtis D Horne

NHAPL Officers and Directors:
President: Cynthia D. Hardin Hardin Energy Resources          (936) 494-0222
Vice President: Randy Helms Tri Energy Asset Management, Inc.       (281) 880-8984
Secretary: Glen Mauldin Independent          (281) 635-9661
Treasurer: Carla Francis Southwestern Energy Company          (281) 618-7342
Directors: Joe Edgar Southwestern Energy Company          (281) 618-4783

Charles G Duffy, III Black Stone Minerals, Company, LP     (713) 658-0647
Justin F Foley Petrohawk Energy Corporation              (832) 204-2759

                                               Caleb Fielder Anadarko Petroleum Corporation          (832) 636-1739
Cheryl Schmidt

Advisors: Mark Metz Oasis Petroleum LLC          (713) 568-9394
Jarod Rolland ExxonMobil Production Company          (713) 431-1906

AAPL Region IV Director:   Charles E. Wetegrove     Southwestern Energy Company          (281) 618-7398

2010 Meeting Schedule

March 11, 2010             Monthly Luncheon Greenspoint Club
March 25, 2010      Social Goose’s Acre
April 8, 2010      Monthly Luncheon Greenspoint Club
April 12, 2010      NHAPL/WHAPL Golf Tournament   Pine Forest CC
May 6, 2010      Night at the Ballpark       Minutemaid Park
May 13, 2010      Monthly Luncheon Greenspoint Club

NEXT MEETING
Date:           March 11, 2010

Place:         Greenspoint Club

Time:         11:30 AM – 1:00 PM

Speaker:  Paul Nielsen

Topic:  AAPL Code of Ethics:
             Looking Forward

CPL & RPL, CPLTA Credits:  (1)

RSVP by Monday, March 8, 2010
Online at www.nhapl.org

"Happiness is the joy of achievement
  and the thrill of creative effort."
  Franklin Roosevelt



President’s Message
As we say goodbye to another successful NAPE many are reflecting on this year’s event.
Concerns have been expressed about NAPE, the AAPL Board of Directors and the
executive committee.  In response to same, DAPL AAPL Director, Bill Rex, recently sent a
letter to the AAPL Board of Directors requesting the formation of a task force to study key
AAPL decisions.  The AAPL President has advised, in his response to Bill Rex’s letter, that
our concerns will be addressed at the upcoming board meeting on March 21st,  in
Kentucky. Charles Wetegrove, our regional representative, will be attending and promises
to provide a report in the April newsletter.

Many thanks to Glen Mauldin and Caleb Fielder for the half-day seminar success, to our
guest speakers, Cameron Cooper, Paul Nielsen, Paul Yale, and Randy Kirby and our
sponsors, Anadarko Petroleum, Oasis Petroleum and Southwestern Energy.  We had
approximately 76 attendees who dined on fajitas, complements of Anadarko, and later met
at Landry’s for cocktails, appetizers and a bit of networking.

Time was running out and we could not get enough of the Ethics presentation given by
Paul Nielsen, so we invited him to return and speak at our upcoming March 11th luncheon.
Paul will expand on his ethics topic.

March 25th will be our next social at Goose’s Acre in The Woodlands from 5 to 7 PM.
Please note the venue change.  Come meet and greet your fellow landmen.

The joint golf tournament is around the corner and we are looking for sponsors.  Please
respond to Joe Edgar at Southwestern Energy.  If you have not heard NHAPL is having
the premiere event of the year on May 6th.  We have rented the rooftop of the old train
station to watch the Astros play.  Only 125 tickets are available to members only until
April 1st and then ticket sales will be open to fellow local AAPL organizations.  Registered
members may mail their check to the NHAPL address or pay at the upcoming luncheon.
Please contact Justin Foley or Cheryl Schmidt for ticket information or sponsorship!

Hope to see you at the March 11th luncheon!

Cynthia D Hardin, RPL

Cardiff by the Sea Sunset


